Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Housing Planning Permissions 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:
Please provide the following information for planning permissions agreed on developments of more than 10 dwellings in the financial years 2009-10 to 2016-17, or up to the latest year for which information is available.

a)            The planning application reference number

b)            Financial year in which planning permission was agreed

c)            Whether the application was for a site specifically allocated for residential development in the Local Plan 

d)            The total number of homes permitted

e)            The total number of affordable homes permitted

f)             The split of affordable homes between: 1) shared ownership / other low cost homeownership; and 2) affordable / social rent

g)            The value (or best estimate of value) of financial contributions payable under Section 106 of the Town and Country Planning Act

Answer: with regards to points a) to g) above, please find information in the attached spreadsheet and the enclosed table. 

Some names of individuals have been redacted from the table since we consider that to be an absolute exemption under section 40(2) (personal data), and this therefore constitutes a refusal under section 17 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000.
h)            Whether S106 contributions were reduced on viability grounds during the application stage
i)             Whether S106 contributions were later reduced through a deed of variation or any statutory power or procedure

With regards to questions h) and i), the City Council does not readily hold this information in an easily accessible format. 
To find this information would be to individually interrogate each officer report for major housing developments, check whether a viability appraisal was submitted, and then whether this resulted in a reduction in S106 contributions.  It is estimated that this will entail in excess of 18 hours work therefore exceeding the cost limits for FOIA requests. 
This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

